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Dear Parents & Caregivers,  
 

Thank you so much to all you wonderful people who went out to Milson Line on 

Monday evening and picked up hay.  It certainly was a fantastic fundraiser for the 

school and due to the large group of helpers the 1300 bales were quickly picked up 

and put in the shed.  A special ‘Thank You’ to Ryan and Tracey Badger who 

organised it for us and to Matt Avery and Steve Radich who got their Army 

together and onto the job.   

What a special community we are privileged to belong to. 
 

The school swimming pool has been well used after school this week and the 

temperature has fluctuated between 26 and 28 degrees. It is no wonder our little 

people are so confident in the water.  If you do go for a swim, please make sure 

that you write how many people were in the pool and also make sure that the gate is 

well locked up after you. 
 

On Monday Tararua Ropu were treated to cricket training by Manawatu Cricket.  

Once again it was a really hot day but all students got stuck in and really enjoyed 

their experience. Cole will be back for the next few weeks on Monday to work with 

these students.  Our football boys went straight from cricket to football during 

lunchtime.  It’s great to see everyone out there and active.  
 

HIWINUI SCHOOL SWIMMING SPORTS – 1.30pm tomorrow 
 

Tomorrow Friday, we welcome all family members to our Years 4 – 8 Swimming 

Sports which will kick off at 1.30pm.  If you are coming please bring an umbrella for 

shade as we need the students to be seated under the covered verandas and there 

is no longer any shade for the spectators.  From our school sports, students will be 

selected to represent the school at the Kainui Swimming Sports which will be held 

on Friday 12th March. 
 

 
 

Congratulations to our 2021 House Leaders: 

Kowhai:  Bella Smout, Lochie Wood      Deputy: Luke Wheelhouse 

Totara:  Sophie Long, Kruz Parker-Munn    Deputy: Madey Mouat   

Rata:      Isabella Pryde, London Dykstra          Deputy: Leilānia Makahununiu  
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I enjoyed visiting the new look Technology at Monrad on Monday; meeting the five 

new teachers and seeing the environment that our students are working in.  The art 

room was humming and very fine paint details were being added to the students’ 

paintings, while the boys learning the guitar were trying hard, but deep down 

looking forward to the next rotation.  Of course what student doesn’t like being in a 

science lab!!  It was however, sad to see the old Technology block locked up and 

redundant. Our Year 7 and 8 students are travelling to Monrad on their own this 

year and are working with students from Rongotea. 
 

PARENT / TEACHER / STUDENT LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 
Monday 1st & Tuesday 2nd March 

Appointment slips for the Learning Conversations with teachers will be sent home 

on Friday.  Please make sure your children give them to you as there won’t be any 

free spaces available should you miss your appointment. 

Remember that these conversations are about setting goals for your child for the 

next six months. Children are expected to attend the meeting with their 

parents/caregivers.  We look forward to seeing you all at school next week. 
 

‘The Y’ will be operating from 1pm on Tuesday 2nd March.  If you are requesting 

care from 1pm to 3pm please book online. 

https://bookings.ymcawellington.org.nz/choose.php. Those who are normally booked 

in for the Tuesday afternoons will be automatically changed for the 1pm start time.  
 

Hiwinui School Uniforms 

All Year 1 – 6 students have now been issued with a school uniform.  These 

individually numbered uniforms are the property of Hiwinui School and while your 

children have use of them during the year YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE for returning 

that same uniform at the end of the year.  We really appreciate those families who 

return the correct uniform, clean and folded in a bag with their child’s name and 

room number written on a note inside.  Apologies to those who received a stained or 

dirty uniform – unfortunately they are sometimes returned in this condition. 

 Please note that children are only to wear the uniforms when asked to by 

teaching staff or Board of Trustees and they must be taken off as soon as 

they get home from school.  They are NOT for everyday wear.   

 Please take care when washing the uniforms.  They can be machine washed but 

NOT put in the dryer.  Please hang out to dry straight away.  Collars can be 

scrubbed with Napisan, Sards or Sunlight soap if necessary.   

Please contact the office if you are interested in sponsoring our next purchase of 

uniforms.  They are approximately $110 per uniform and we currently need some 

larger sizes to accommodate our senior children. 

https://bookings.ymcawellington.org.nz/choose.php
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…  KAPAI KIDS … 
 

 

Explorers:  Bensen Radich – for consistently showing the RESPECT values  

                     and being an inquisitive learner.  Ka Pai ! 
 

Terrific 2:  Angeline Kraan-Douds – you are listening carefully to instructions 

in Room 2.  You are completing all your tasks in the time you are given.  

Ka Pai. 
 

Room 3:  Frank Mouat – for excellence at writing time.  Your stories are 

thoughtful and interesting.  I enjoy reading them.  Ka Pai. 
 

Rūma Rima Dreamers:   Sophie Gault – you have come back to school with a big 

                   smile on your face and a fabulous, enthusiastic attitude.  You should be 

                   very proud of the way you manage your learning.  Ka pai ! 
 

Manawanui:  Riley Edwards – your enthusiasm for swimming has helped you  

get in the pool and try some new things in the water.  Tino pai ! 
 

Pūkeke: Zoe Jones – you are enthusiasm personified!  You are positive and 

                   encouraging and have one of the loudest laughs I have heard!   

                   We really appreciate your smiley face in Pūkeke. 
 

 

 

FREE - AUTEX VERTIFACE & OLD SCHOOL DESKS 

We have a pile of pieces off our school wall in various colours which are surplus to 

our needs.  You can find these under cover in front of the garage door. These make 

good notice boards for children’s rooms, businesses and the pantries. 

Also in this area are old school desks. These are in varying conditions but if you 

would like one of these please feel free to help yourself. 
 

We need Pool Cover volunteers please for the weeks of 22nd – 28th March and 

29th March – 4th April.  There are relievers available if you cannot make it one night.  

Please contact Debbie if you can help.   
 

 
 

NEWSPAPERS WANTED PLEASE: 
If you have any old newspapers please leave them at the office. Thank you. 

 

WEET-BIX KIDS’ TRYATHLON – 23rd March: 
Participants need to be entered my midnight on 2nd March to get the Early Bird price of $45 as well as 

the option of having their TRYathlete pack couriered to home or school.  Entries will remain open but packs will 
need to be collected on event day.  Children can be registered at:   

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=40602&G=118528 by selecting Hiwinui School and 
following the required steps. 

 

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=40602&G=118528
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ASHHURST POHANGINA RUGBY CLUB REGISTRATION: 
It’s  time to register your 4 – 12 year olds for the 2021 season 🏈.  Ashhurst Pohangina Rugby Club is a family 

focused club placing a high value on sportsmanship, community, and camaraderie, skills and inclusion.   
https://www.sporty.co.nz/aprfcjnr/Junior-rego-2021/Junior-2021 

 

PIANO LESSONS AT SCHOOL: 
We are very fortunate to welcome back Rachel Holtslag who will be giving piano lessons here at Hiwinui School 

once a week on a Tuesday.  Parents can privately subscribe their children into lessons on a term by term basis, at 
a cost of $22.50 per lesson.  Please contact Rachel on 0273-607-899 or jonoandrach2017@gmail.com 

 

 

HEALTH EDUCATION QUESTIONNAIRE 

After beginning the term so well with the support of Tim, Harold and the Life 

Education Bus we are following up with a questionnaire.  If you can complete and 

return it to the box in the foyer by next Friday, that would be much appreciated.  

Thank you. 
 

TOWEL ROSTER:        STEFFERT family 

POOL COVER ROSTER:  1st – 17th March – HESSELTINE family   
 

Kindest Regards, 
 

Brenda, Fiona, Rebecca, Holly, Emma, Kendall, Portia, Allanah, Philippa, 

Debbie, Sarah, Irene, Novena, Colin, and Charlotte. 
 

  ‘Tungia te ururua, kia tupu whakaritorito te tupu o te harakake’   

… Clear the undergrowth so the new shoots of the flax will grow  …  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

         Dates to Remember … this is a guide only – dates may change 
 26th February Hiwinui School Swimming Sports at school  
 1st 2nd March Parent / Student / Teacher Learning Conversations 
 3rd March Kainui Tabloids – Years 1 – 4 at Mt Biggs 
 12th March  Kainui Swimming Sports – Year 5 – 8 – Lido Pool 
 21st March Hiwinui Community Picnic at Hiwinui School 
 22nd March  Penhey Cup 
 24th March BOT meeting 
 26th March  Year 8’s Day out with Kainui Cluster 
 30th March Hiwinui Parents Forum – Play Based Learning 
 2nd – 5th April Easter Break 
 16th April Term 1 ends 
 

Children please bring your 

SWIMMING TOGS 

and TOWELS to school every day. 
 

NETBALL COACH 
 

Many thanks to  

Kate Epplett  

who has taken over 

the coaching of the 

Year 3 and 4 netball 

team.   

Their first game is 

on Wednesday and 

we will give you the 

details as soon as 

the draw is 

published. 

 
 

https://www.sporty.co.nz/aprfcjnr/Junior-rego-2021/Junior-2021
mailto:jonoandrach2017@gmail.com

